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For Immediate Release             May 9, 2023 

 

MCTXSheriff Investigates Homicide in Porter  

 

On May 9, 2023, at about 5:00 pm, deputies responded to the 25200 block of Forest Sounds Lane 

in Porter for an assault-firearm call.  Upon arrival, deputies discovered a deceased 65-year-old 

female with a gunshot wound.  

 

The Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide and Violent Crimes Detectives, along with 

Crime Scene Investigators, responded to the scene and are currently conducting their investigation.  

 

A person of interest has been identified and is being questioned at this time. This appears to be an 

isolated event and there is no threat to the public.  

 

Pending notification of next of kin, the names of the individuals involved will not be released at 

this time. 

 

This is an active investigation and no further information is available for release.  

 

 

 

 

Miranda Hahs, Specialist 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 

Administrative Services 

Follow us @MCTXSheriff 
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